
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LESLIE S. DONLEY 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
 
 
 
 

February 21, 2024 
 
Via email at  
Kay Fish 

 
 

RE: Public Record Matter Involving the Village of Brownville 
Our File No. 20231183 

 
Dear Ms. Fish: 
 
 This letter is our final response to the petition you filed with this office on November 
21, 2023.  You had requested our assistance in obtaining ordinances for the Village of 
Brownville (Village) enacted since 2020.  On December 6, 2023, we wrote to you 
indicating that we did not consider the inability to locate records to constitute a denial of 
public records under the Nebraska Public Records Statutes, Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 84-712 
to 84-712.09 (2014, Cum. Supp. 2022), but would follow up with the Village Attorney, 
Stephen D. Mossman, about your petition.  On December 11, the undersigned spoke to 
Mr. Mossman, who agreed to continue the search for Village ordinances and provide you 
responsive records if located. 
 
 On February 15, 2024, we received a copy of a letter sent to you by Mr. Mossman 
in which you were provided a copy of “Village Ordinance 10-14-13.”  Mr. Mossman stated 
in his letter that a thorough review of Village records had been conducted, and “there are 
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no other ordinances.”  Since you have now received records which formed the basis for 
your petition, no further action by this office is necessary and we are closing this file. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

MIKE HILGERS 
Attorney General 

 
 
 

Leslie S. Donley 
Assistant Attorney General 

 
 
c: Stephen D. Mossman (via email only) 
 
49-3460-30 




